Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/26/2024 8:00:00 AM

First name: Mari

Last name: Von Hoffmann

Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear Decision Makers:

I am concerned about the Draft Final Forest Plan for the Nez Perce - Clearwater National Forest. I am especially distressed over the possibility of motorized vehicles in the Great Burn area (Hoodoo Roadless Area). To allow motorized bicycles and snowmobiles into this area will cause much damage to the wildlife and habitat. It will also impact the experience hikers and campers have in a negative way. Even if most motorized users are respectful and law abiding, all it takes are a few bad apples to ruin this place!! Mountain goats, wolverine, lynx, grizzly bears and so much more will not be able to tolerate such intrusions into the only home they have. People have so many other places open to them for these activities.

If Reagan had not vetoed the wilderness bill in 1988, this area would already be protected as wilderness. Please keep it this way - protected! Save Old Growth!!

Sincerely,

Mari von Hoffmann